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Dear Friends, 
 
I remember listening to a National Public Radio interview, sometime ago, 
where Archbishop Desmond Tutu claimed that God transforms human 
beings for a special purpose. That purpose is founded in God’s “dream” of a 
transfigured world. To put it another way: God has made, and is making, us 
part of the Easter mystery that is Jesus’ resurrection. Just as Jesus was made a 
new creation in the resurrection, so we too are being made new. And the 
world in which we live is changed by the very fact that we are being 
transformed. 
 
Skeptics telephoned NPR to challenge Tutu. He might be a good man, but 
surely he was a dreamer. How can those who suffered under apartheid really 
forgive their former oppressors? How long will it take before they can 
forgive - if ever? “They have forgiven,” Tutu answered, laughing. Yes, he 
laughed, as if he could not understand the callers’ naiveté, their unwillingness 
to trust in the power of God’s forgiveness working through human beings. 
 
How many of us would challenge Archbishop Tutu in the same way as those 
callers did? When will peace come to Syria or South Sudan? When will 
Palestinians be able to forgive Israel’s Jewish community and vice versa? 
When will people of color in this country be able to forgive whites? When 
will children be able to forgive their parents? When will former friends be 
able to forgive one another? When will we be able to forgive ourselves for 
our actions, for things done and left undone? 
 
Easter comes to remind us that we are a new people. Like Lazarus, healed 
and brought to life by Jesus (John 11:17-44), we are called forth from the 
tomb, from all of the places in our lives that speak of sin and suffering and 
death. We are called forth into the light of day to stand before God and one 
another. As the cloths that bound Lazarus in death were removed after his 
healing, so all that binds us is released so that as a people we are set free to be 
Christ’s hands and arms in this world. We are transformed, made new.  
 
This season may you experience the power of God’s gift of hope and new 
life - of resurrection. May we all raise our voices loud and clear to respond to 
that gift: “Alleluia! Alleluia!” 

 
Peace, 
Daniel 
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The Stewardship Committee was formed in 2012 
with the idea that its task would be to increase the 
parish’s awareness of how our financial and spiritual 
lives interact.  One of the ideas the Committee 
developed was to have regular articles in The Angelus 
that reflect the many, many ways in which our Time, 
Talent, and Treasure go to work here at Emmanuel - 
to show, in essence, the many ways in which God’s 
work gets done.  This month’s article is by Bill 
Cochran and focuses on MOE. 
 
Over the years, a group of men of Emmanuel have 
given generously of their Time and Talent during 
Lent,  preparing breakfasts on Friday Mornings.  For 
6 weeks they have risen early to be at Church by 6:30 

a.m. to cook dozens of eggs, pounds of bacon and 
dozens of biscuits. 
 
I want to acknowledge their efforts by identifying 
them: 
 
Tom Jones, Mike Walsh, Rick Kuhn, Jim 
Groetsch, David McCarthy, Bill Wright, Bob 
Shillito, Richard Keyes. 
 
Thank you gentlemen, couldn't do it without you. 
 
Bill Cochran 
Chair MOE 

Stewardship Committee—Men of Emmanuel (MOE) 

Since joining Vestry at the beginning of the year, 
I have been energized by the level of conversations 
around hospitality, inclusivity, belonging, and 
community.  I care deeply about our parish for many 
reasons...high among those is the sense of belonging 
and community my family and I have experienced at 
Emmanuel for the past twelve years.    Our Vestry 
conversations, and my reflections on my own journey 
at Emmanuel, have made me stop and think with 
intentionality about the role of hospitality.  When 
have we felt lonely and disconnected, and someone 
has helped us reconnect?  When have we felt as if we 
didn't belong...and then someone showed us that we 
did?  When have we discovered -- or re-discovered -- 
gifts that we have to offer others because someone 
invited us to do so?  When have we experienced 
God's unconditional love through another's 
actions?  Isn't this what Jesus models for us time and 
again?   
 
 
 

I had the privilege of taking our FaithQuest children 
on their mini-mission trip recently.  We visited 
Gateway 180, bringing lunch and toys for the moms 
and children who lived there.  We encouraged the 
Emmanuel children to get to know the other 
children...to spend time playing...to learn names...in 
essence, to connect, be inclusive, and share a sense of 
hospitality.  On the way home, I had five children in 
my minivan.  Each of the children knew the name of 
another child with whom they had connected, and 
had positive stories to share.  They had taken us up 
on our challenge to connect and be hospitable -- and 
it had a great impact on them.   
 
I love our parish, our commitment to mission, our 
sense of faith...imagine how much deeper that 
becomes as we continue to deepen our hospitality, 
our sense of belong, and our sense of community.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Allison Williams 

Vestry Vibes 
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BAPTISMAL DATES FOR 2014 

 
Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and 
Baptismal Preparation Session.  At least one 
parent must attend a preparation session before a 
child may be baptized at Emmanuel. You need 
not have set a baptismal date to come to one of 
these sessions.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about 
baptizing your child here, please come. This is a 
wonderful opportunity to learn more about 
baptism.  
 
Call the church office at 961-2393 to make a 
reservation.  A light supper is served. 
 

Baptism Dates         Prep Class 
                          (6:00 p.m.) 
      
June 8 at 10:00 a.m.   June 17 
July 20 at 10:00 a.m.   August 5 
August 17 at 10:00 a.m. 
September 7 at 10:00 a.m. 
September 21 at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Do You Want to Satisfy  
Your “Fix-It” Urge? 

 
Volunteer handymen are occasionally needed to help us 
maintain our facility. 
 
Do you have some basic handyman skills in any of the 
following areas: carpentry, electrical repair, plumbing 
repair, painting, landscaping, overseeing contractor 
work, etc.?  
 
 If you would like to explore this further, please contact 
Paul LaFata at 314-961-7163  
or paul@lafata-consulting.com. 

 

About the Parish Family 
 

Congratulations to Jennifer and Nathan 
Thornton on the April 29 birth of their daughter, 
Annalee Ruby.  Linda Schuchmann is the 
proud grandma.  Future Altar Guild chair like 
Grandma? 
 

The sympathy of the parish is extended to Donna 
and Bill Martens and Jen and Eric Dunn on the 
death of Donna’s mother and Jen’s grandmother, 
Alice Shepard.  Sympathy also to LaVerna and 
John Meyer on the passing of her brother. 
May light perpetual shine upon them. 
 
 On May 4, the parish celebrated the baptisms of 
Tyler Phillip Tripoli (Mandi and Phill) and Clark 
and Meredith Edmondson (Brad & Michelle).  
Welcome to Christ’s flock! 

Fellowship Dinners Continue 
 
Mark your calendar: Wednesdays until May 21 we offer 

our Spring Fellowship Dinners.  
 
We begin serving at 5:30 pm and serve until 7 pm or the 
food runs out!  I know Lent is always 40 days, but it 
seemed longer this year. I think I can speak for Pam and 
Dale, Audrey and Rick, we miss seeing our “extended 
family” on Wednesday evenings.  
 
Spring Fellowship Dinners will continue until May 21. 
We have one guest chef signed up, let me know if anyone 
else would like to be a guest chef. As always, help with 
clean-up is greatly appreciated.  
  

Mary Jane Kuhn 
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Team Captain Training 

 

Tuesday, May 27  
at 7:00 p.m. 

 
 

New Acolyte Training 
 

Sunday, June 8 
11:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Bring your Pentecost Picnic lunch  
to the Dining Room 

 

Adult Forums Sundays, 10:30 a.m.  
in the Dining Room 

 

Ice Cream Sunday 
 
Please join us on Sunday, May 18th at 10:30 am 
for our final FaithQuest presentations during 
Adult Forum time.  
 
Our FaithQuest children have been working hard 
all year and are excited to share with you some of 
what they have been learning.  
 
Immediately following the presentations, ice 
cream will be served to everyone.  
 
It's a fun tradition and we hope you can join 

us!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EMMANUEL SUMMER BREAKFASTS  
ARE AROUND THE CORNER 

 
As we move towards the summer schedule, one 
traditional benefit is the Sunday Summer Breakfast.  
Each Sunday from June 9 through August 11, an 
Emmanuel Organization prepares and serves 
Breakfast in the Dining Room from 8:30-9:45. 
 
This is a wonderful time to: 

 Come together as a group during the Summer 
Months and prepare a meal 
 

 Come and enjoy in fellowship and Eat, Eat, Eat 
after the 8am or before the 10am Services 
 

 Come and learn about what a certain group does 
at Emmanuel…a chance to join in for the upcoming 
year if your heart so moves you 
 

 Come once…come each week…the more the 
merrier! 
 
For additional information, or if your group wants 
to prepare a breakfast and showcase your Ministry, 
please contact Al and Rachael Ludwig at 680-1042 
or via the Emmanuel Group Facebook Page. 
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The “special” Junior High lunch/brunch on May 4 
proved to be quite a surprise to the young people.  
They were asked to first meet in another room.  
There they discussed the plight of hungry people in 
the second- and third-world countries. 
 
When they went to their classroom they found  quite 
an array of good food but also found that, by the 
luck of the draw, many of them were unable to 
afford to purchase it with the play money they had 
been given.  As statistics prove, the small percentage 
of wealthy were able to afford anything they wanted 
while the third-world people had to start figuring out 
how to obtain food. 
 
We pointed out that this situation exists even in the 
first-world where we live and, indeed, even for the 
people living in the prestigious zip code of 63119.  
When asked how their neighbors coped, some  
mentioned the Emmanuel Food Center and Webster 
Rock Hill Ministries; they approached the wealthy 
one percent, who happened to be very generous and 
gave them all their money. 
 
This exercise is a great precursor to their upcoming 
mission trip where they will see first-hand the people 
struggling to get food. 

 
On May 11, seven children reaching the age of 13 
during the program year were welcomed and 
acknowledged during the Rite 13 Ceremony at the 
9:00 service.  At this time, we celebrated their 
transition from childhood to manhood and 
womanhood. 
 
After the service, the class once set aside childish 
ways to prepare brown-bag lunches for the homeless 
shelter. 
 
Next time, 
more about 
the 
upcoming 
mission trip.  
 
Marie Holt 

Thank you to all our Parishioners 
who supported our Car Wash  

on May 4.   
 

It was another huge success! 

SENIOR HIGH NEWS 

Jr. High News 
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Emmanuel Book Club - June 2 

Don't faint....but June 2 is just five weeks away!  Our 
last meeting was terrific, due in part to Georgiana 
Cameron's guacamole dipped with lime potato 
chips, which was topped off with Brookside's 
blueberry dark chocolates. Culinary perfection!   
 
We  all agreed author Tom Rachman has a bright 
future and that The Imperfectionists   was well 
worth reading, which is more than can be said for a 
lot of books. ;-) 
  
Coming up, as is our custom, we are meeting the first 
Monday in June, because the last Monday in May is 
Memorial Day. Since this will be our last meeting 
until September 29, we will be selecting our next 
three books to read in the fall. Please send me your 
ideas, so I can add them to a list of potentials.  AND 
be sure to attend our June 2 meeting if you'd like a 
say in what we read!   We need a hostess for the 
evening....please "Reply to All" if you would like to 
volunteer! 
 
 

 Our next book is Daughter of 
Persia, by Sattareh 
Farmanfarmaian.  Here's a bit 
about it: 
  
Born in 1921 to a wealthy Iranian 
prince, Sattareh was the 15th 
of thirty-six children, and 
she enjoyed a happy childhood in 
her father's Tehran harem. Because 
her father valued education, 
she was allowed to defy tradition by 
traveling alone when she was 23 

years old to study at USC. After returning home ten years 
later, she founded the first Iranian school of social work, 
spending the next 20 years fighting poverty and disease. 
Despite her years devoted to serving the poor, she was 
threatened with execution as a "counter-revolutionary" when 
Ayatollah Khomeini took over. This remarkable 
autobiography provides dramatic insight into 20th Century 
Iran.   
 
Ann McReynolds 

Beginning in September, [8 September] what has 
been known as the Tuesday morning Bible study 
group will shift it’s day of meeting to Mondays at 
9:30 a.m. in The Tree House room. 
 
In September the Monday Bible study group will 
begin to explore the New Testament writings, in the 
order the Books were written.  Marcus Borg has 
written a book; EVOLUTION OF THE WORD: 
The New Testament in the Order the Books 
Were Written.  This will be our guide book for the 
study of the New Testament beginning with Paul’s 
first letter to the Thessalonians. 
 
 

We hope the new schedule will make it possible for 
you to join us for this exciting exploration of the 
New Testament.  “The first document in this 
chronological New Testament is Paul’s letter to a 
Christ-community in Thessalonica, the capital city of 
Macedonia, a province in northern Greece.  It was 
written around the year 50 C.E., possibly a year or 
two earlier.  Somewhat surprisingly, given the 
movement’s origin among Jews in the Jewish 
homeland, the earliest Christian document is written 
to a community in Europe, which is largely Gentile.”  
 
We hope you’ll join us in September. 
 
Rod Wiltse 

Monday Morning Bible Study at Emmanuel 
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Each year Emmanuel recognizes this day with a 
picnic on the Jones Hall lawn.   
 
Come join us right after the 10:00 a.m. service on 
June 8 for food and fellowship.   
 
Pentecost is a season of red -- a color of flame and 
zeal and passion and heat.  Show your "spirit" by 
wearing red.   
 

Tickets are available between services, in the Parish 
Office, or on the day of the picnic.   
 
The cost is $6.00 (12 years and older) and $3.00 for 
children ages 4-14. 
 
If you’d like to volunteer, feel free to contact 
Rachael Ludwig at 680-1042. 

Pentecost Picnic 
Sunday, June 8, 2014 

 
following the 10 a.m. Service 

A traditional picnic menu will be served, including:  
 

Fried Chicken, Fruit Salad, Beans, Slaw & Ice Cream 
$6.00 (12 and Older)  $3.00 (ages 4-14) 

 
Tickets available in Church office or after the services 

Pentecost Celebrates the "Day of the Spirit"   

Wear Red!! 
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UTO INGATHERING - JUNE 1, 2014 
(Please note correct date) 

Established 1889---------Has distributed 
 

 
Do you know what this box is?  
 
The United Thank Offering is a ministry of gratitude 
that began in 1889. Drop a coin in the Blue Box and give 
thanks for a blessing or challenge in your life.   
 
In our own Diocese, money has been given to All Saints’ 
Music and Arts Village  which offers free classes for 
underserved youth aged 7-11 in North St. Louis.  The 
Arts Village is designed for underprivileged families who 
could not otherwise afford music lessons.   
 
The Church of the Good Shepherd: Provides equipment 
for a technology enabled meeting space for up to 235 
people which assists the parish with evangelism and 
outreach.  It will allow sessions with their companion 
diocese of Lui and missioners on trips to Sudan and 
Nicaragua. 
 
Outside our Diocese, UTO money has gone to build a 
weather-proof school in Haiti, a mobile shower facility 
for the homeless in San Diego and a reservoir to save 
water during the rainy season in Tanzania. 
So, put gifts into the Blue Box with thanksgiving, prayer, 
and generosity.  Take blessings out of the Box for grants 
extending the Church’s faithfulness to God’s mission. 
 
Boxes available in the back of the dining room at UTO 
display table. 
 
Chris Wagnon 

Congratulations to our 2014 
Women of Achievement winner: 

 
Ida H. Early  

(Volunteer Leadership) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ida Early wears many hats.  Secretary to 
Washington University’s board of trustees and its 
12 committees, she also worked at Olin School 
of Business.  She coordinates university 
commencement ceremonies and the 600-member 
volunteer Women’s Society of Washington 
University. 
 
She was the first African-American elected 
president of the Junior League of St. Louis in 
1996.  This led to her role in 2004 to help 
complete the Pierce Report, a regional 
assessment intended to elevate the city.  “I 
interviewed heads of businesses and took field 
trips throughout the region to identify our 
resources,” she explains. 
 
Junior League led her to volunteer with Epworth 
Children & Family Services, Care and 
Counseling, Childhaven, Dance St. Louis, Fair St. 
Louis, Girls Inc., Forest Park Forever, St. Louis 
Symphony and the Regional Arts Commission. 
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Are you on 

Facebook?  

Please Join our 

Private Facebook Group!  

Lots of good information is posted 

there: 

 updates on church members and 

their families 

 sign-up for upcoming events  

 find out when the service times 

change 

 what are we serving at our 

fellowship dinners? 

 mission trips?  When?  Where? 

 Here's the link: 

https://www.facebook.com/

groups/229766270379592/ 

Questions? Contact Hilary 

Perkins, hilary.perkins@gmail.com 

 
Webster University Scholar Singers 

 
Over the last academic year, we have been blessed by 
a partnership with our neighbor, Webster University. 
With the help of our choir director, Trent Paterson, 
we brought into the Emmanuel Adult Choir, 4 
Scholar Singers (sometimes more), who are 
undergraduate students at the university:  
 
Kaitlin Turner 
Emerald Barbour 
James Stevens 
Connor Scott  
 
The University and we share the costs for their 
participation in our Music Program.  
 
Please join us in thanking our Scholar Singers on 
June 8 at the Pentecost Picnic, their final Sunday 
with us. And, then, welcome our Scholar Singers 
back in the beginning of our Fall Program year. 

WOE 
Garden  
Tour 
June 22 

Save the Date! 
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CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Paul A. Metzler, Priest Associate 

Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 

Susan Baseley, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 
Susie Feldmann, Phyllis Newcomb, Mary Kay Horton 

Staff Assistants (ext 209) 
Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 

Keith Ennis, Sexton 
Kelly Lakies & Dianna Konopka, Part-time Sextons 

Glenn Dunn, Information Technology (ext 240) 
Angela MacBryde, Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Tricia Copeland, Senior Warden 
Ann Marie Ruhlin, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free, Linda Schuchman & JoAnne Warren, 
Altar Guild 

Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 
Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & John Liss, Facilities Management 

Andrew Bleyer, Tricia Copeland, FaithQuest 
Bill Cochran, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Mart Mitchell, Mike & Maureen Walsh, 

Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  
314-324-4115.  

Episcopal City Mission 
Summer Celebration 

 
June 20th – 5:30-8:30pm – come to Grace Episcopal 
Church – corner of Argonne and Woodlawn in 
Kirkwood for a grand kick-off to summer and a great 
way to support Episcopal City Mission (ECM). 
 
The evening is great for folks from one to one-
hundred. Dinner, drinks (lemonade, beer and wine), 
and dessert are included in the admission price. There 
will be a kids area with playground, BOUNCE 
HOUSE, petting zoo all included and some fun 
carnival styled games sponsored by youth groups from 
around the diocese. There will be a raffle, silent auction 
and a beer wall too! 
 
ECM provides chaplains to be present with the 
children in Juvenile Detention at St. Louis City 
Detention, St. Louis County Detention and Lakeside 
Residential Facility. ECM relies on donations from 
churches, individuals, grants and from our two 
fundraising events, Summer Celebration and Moment 
In Time (October 2, 2014). 
 
The goal of Summer Celebration is many fold – a way 
to kick-off the summer with a fun event that is family 
friendly, a way to introduce ECM and our wonderful 
chaplains to families and friends from around the 
diocese, and a way to hopefully encourage more folks 
to become regular supporters of ECM at whatever 
level they are comfortable with, once a year donation 
or a monthly donation. No amount is too small! 
 
Tickets will be on sale starting May 18 and are $15 
per adult, $5 for children 5 and up, free for 
younger children with a $50 family max. All 
children will receive 5 tickets when they arrive to use 
for carnival games and tickets will be on sale at 50 cents 
each for additional fun! 
 
Invite your family and friends – see you on the 20th of 
June. 
 
Mary Jane Kuhn 
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May 19 
Michael Emert 
William Emert 
 
May 20 
Martie Metzler 
 
May 21 
Linda James 
 
May 22 
Diane Begemann 
Laura Fitzgerald 
 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

May 23 
Katherine Lorino 
Timothy O'Brien 
 
May 24 
Abby Carlson 
 
May 25 
Patricia Wiltse 
 
May 27 
Stephen Williams 
 
May 28 
Casey Florent 
Kevin MacBryde 
 
May 29 
Patrick Stephenson 
 
May 30 
Kathleen (Kitty) 
    Hartwig 

May 31 
Christine Clark 
Clark Hotaling 
Hannah Luckes 
Nancy McClary 
Adalyn Wilson 
 
June 1 
Traci Cahill 
Mitchell Faddis 
Sofia Martinez 
Ella Moss 
 
June 2 
Matt Burst 
Nancy Moore 
Elliot Rhodes 
Deanna Simon 
 
 

 
May 18, 2014 
Team Captain – Clayton Moss 
1st Crucifer – Claire Hooker 
Acolytes: Maia Langdon, Clio 
Langdon, Lily Partridge 
 
May 25, 2014 
Team Captain – Charles 
DeYoung 
1st Crucifer – Hannah Myers 
Acolytes: Isabelle Appleyard, 
Elijah Myers, Thomas 
Hotaling 
 
 
 
 
 

 
June 1, 2014 
Team Captain – Isabella Crang 
1st Crucifer – Clayton Moss 
Acolytes: Julianna Crang, Ann 
Buck, Sawyer Buck 
 
June 8, 2014 
Team Captain – Jameson 
Howard 
1st Crucifer – Thomas Florent 
Acolytes: Matthew Walch, 
Kendra Howard, Lily Partridge 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 

 

Please let the 
Emmanuel office know 

of any special or 
important  

events in your life  
so we may be able to 
share them with the 

entire Emmanuel family! 

May 20 
Scott and Shani Burley-Moore 
 
May 23 
George and Janet Csolak 
Donald and Katherine Lorino 
 
May 24 
Charles and Nancy  McClary 
 
May 25 
Michael (Mike) and Mary Lou McGuire 
 
May 26 
Andrew and Shelagh Davis 
Robert and Pamela Rosen 
 
May 30 
James and Mary Ann Lemonds 
John and Martha Mitchell 
 
June 1 
Clayton and Amy Smith 
 
June 2 
Michael and Maryann Vognild 
Matthew and Molly Wilson 
 



Angelus Vol. 48, No. 18 – May 13, 2014 Page 12 

 

 

THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE REQUESTED 
FOR: 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those you 
have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 

ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust, Nathaniel 
Baker, Adam Erickson 
 

Brian Maginn, Christie Maginn's son 
David Benning, Dorothy Saunders' nephew 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
Gabriel Stone, Dorothy Saunders’ nephew 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners: Katie Lawless, Martie Metzler, Janice Aiello 
 

John Berrong, Feldmanns’ great-nephew 
Scott Edenson, M. Rowe’s niece’s husband 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Finn Murphy, friend of Kuhn’s 
Donna Maginn, friend of Dee Margos 
Pat Price, friend of Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch 
Anna, friend of Betsy Lindner 
Kenny Borino, Janet Dobbs’ brother 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Fran Gebhart, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Vicki Conerly, Maryjane Hotaling’s friend 
Susan Scherer, Janet Dobb’s sister 
Emory Washington, Diocesan Priest 
Mark Drew, friend of Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch 
Mark Thorpe, friend of Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch 
Linda Park, friend of Laura McCord 
Becky Miller, MJ Kuhn’s Goddaughter 
Tyler Gans, Sue Smith’s grandson 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Sandra Nelson, Don Rose, 
Roberta Gehbauer, Laura Ullman, Grace Koerner, Nan 
Rimbach, Sophie Owen, Joan Amerman 
 

Rissa Woodley, Ann McReynolds' aunt  
Margaret Clark, Dick's aunt 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Gabrielle Nelson, Sandy Nelson's granddaughter 
Mark Bolton, Kuhn’s neighbor 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch’s friends 
Will Soll, Shari Kelts’ ex-husband 
 

RECUPERATING 
Parishioners: Rosemary Vorih, Laura McCord, Katherine 
Ziegler, Janet Fulford, Candy Druschky, Ann Bain, Jen 
Dunn, Roger Grow 
 

Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins step-father  
Dave Torgeson, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Mark Friedman, Ann McReynolds’ friend 
Richard Feldmann, Bob’s brother 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners: Peggy Schroeder, Mary-Margaret 
Richardson 
 

Dan Scherer, friend of Kuhns 
Don Black, Katherine Ziegler’s friend 
Olive Hagen, Mimi Shipp’s friend 
Pam Furrer, Sandy Baker’s friend/former ENS teacher 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Rachael, Bill & Victoria Hudson's niece 
Mike Karandief, Chris Knox's family friend 
Paula Coulton, Don & Stella Spalts' friend 
Lois Johnson, family friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Ed Heigl, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Sharon Geraghty, friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Stephanie Duensing, Lissa Johnson's sister 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Cathy Sheldon, Katie McGuigan’s daughter 
Janet Klumpp, Rod & Pat Wiltse's friend 
John Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
JoAnne Bryant, Becki Jacoby’s aunt 
Paula/Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's sister/brother-in-law  
Shirley Beckman, Diana Beckman’s mother 
Tim Daugherty, Debby Long’s son 
Debra Dean-Ciriani, Lisa Teczar’s friend 
Jean Pettid, Lisa (Sparks) mother-in-law 
Jessica Butler, Molly Clark’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Vicki Barmann, Jen Marcus’ mother 
Bob Rosen, Pam’s husband 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
Sharon Baker, Mary Kay Horton’s friend 
Alaina Bickhaus, Caroline Hornberger’s friend 
Bobbye Krehbiel, Ann McReyonlds’ friend 
Dan & Leeann Coates, Glenn Dunn’s neighbors 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Jean Weingaertner, Warren Druschky 
Robert Tate, Mary Dolores Baca 
Monte Morgan, former parishioner 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
Mark A. Baxley, Ruth's son 
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 
Doug Moody, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Godson 
Andrew Jones, Steve & Lisa Teczar’s nephew 
Charlotte Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Robert & Kathleen Bowlin, Brett Newcomb’s aunt & uncle 
Cathy Jones, Tom’s sister 
Rev. Robert & Pat Klein, Groetsch’s friends 
Virginia, Martha Kauffmann’s mother 
Mary Jane Carter, Marilyn Keller’s aunt 
Maggie & Jemma Moccasin, friends of Adult Mission Trip 
Martens & Dunn families 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

 
SUNDAYS 

 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Sunday, June 1 
 
UTO Ingathering 
Sunday, June 1 at all services 
 
Missions/ Outreach Committee 
Sunday, June 1 at 11:30 
 
Pentecost Sunday and  Picnic 
Sunday, June 8 
 
New Acolyte Training 
Sunday, June 8 at 11:00 a.m. 
 
Summer Breakfasts Begin 
Sunday, June 15 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
 
 

 
MONDAYS 

 
Vestry Meeting 
Mon., May 19 & June 16 at 7:00 pm 
 
Team Captain Acolyte Training 
Monday, May 19 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Emmanuel Book Club 
Monday, June 2 at 7:00 p.m. 

 
Jr. High Leader Meeting 
Monday, June 2 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Executive Committee Meeting 
Monday, June 9 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Finance Committee Meeting 
Monday, June 9 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Caring Ministries Meeting 
Monday, June 9 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
 

TUESDAYS 
 

Contemplative Prayer in the 
Chapel 
Tuesday, May 13, 27 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Baptism Instruction Class 
Tuesday, June 17 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
 

Holy Eucharist at Noon 
Wed., May 14, 21, 28 at noon 
 
Food Center Shopping 
Wed., May 14, June 11 at 5:45 p.m.  
 
Emmanuel at Laclede  
Wed., May 21 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Spring Fellowship Dinner 
Wed., through  May 21 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Jr. High Operation Brown Bag 
Wed., June 11 at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Jr. High Mandatory Youth Mis-
sion Trip Meeting 
Wednesday, June 11 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Jr. High Leaders Meeting 
Wed., June 11 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
 

THURSDAYS 
 

Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s 
Restaurant 
Thu., May 15, 22, 29 at 7:00 am. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thu., May 15, 29, June 5 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
MOE Operation Brown Bag 
Thu., May 22, June 26 at 4:45 p.m. 
 
Sr. High Leader Meet 
Thursday, May 29 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Noon Operation Brown Bag 
Thursday, June 12 at noon 
 
Jr. High Rite 13 Dinner & Liturgy 
Prep/ Practice 
Thurs., May 8 at 6:30 p.m. 
 

 
SATURDAYS 

 
Facilities Management Meeting 
Saturday, May 17 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Adult Mission Trip 
Sat., June 7 
 
Senior High Native American 
Mission Trip 
Sat., June 7 at 6:30 a.m. 

Sunday Service 
Times: 

 

8:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 
10:30 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Service Times Change 
on May 25 to: 

 
8:00 a.m. 
10:00 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is May 20 for the issue to be published on May 28, 2014. All articles and information 
should be submitted to Sue Baseley (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by email, if 

possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 a.m. service.  
Service Schedule: 8:00, 9:00, 10:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.    

         Please Note:  Service Times Change on  
         May 25 to 8:00, 10:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. 

 

 
 

Propers for May 25 The Sixth Sunday of Easter  
Acts 17:22-31   
Psalm 66:7-18   
1 Peter 3:13-22   
John 14:15-21 

Propers for June 1 The Sixth Sunday of Easter 
Acts 1:6-14   
Psalm 68:1-10, 33-36   
1 Peter 4:12-14, 5:6-11   
John 17:1-11  

Propers for May 18 The Fifth Sunday of Easter  
1 Peter 2:2-10  
Psalm 31:1-5, 15-16    
1 Peter 2:2-10   
John 14:1-14 

Propers for June 8 Day of Pentecost    
Acts 2:1-21 or Numbers 11:24-30   
1 Corinthians 12:3b-13 or Acts 2:1-21   
John 20:19-23  
Psalm 104:25-35, 37 


